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Public info session held on water quality
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HURON -- Ohio EPA will hold a public information session and hearing 6:30 p.m. July 2 on an application for permission to perform certain types of activities that impact water quality in the Lake Erie watershed.

The meeting will be in the Huron City Council Chambers, 417 Main St., Huron.

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers is responsible for processing applications for regional projects that involve discharging dredged or fill material for maintenance, construction or enhancement of boat ramps, navigation channels, wetlands, shoreline and wildlife areas. In many cases, the Corps issues general permits, known as nationwide permits, that authorize these common activities.

Some common activities that occur on a regional level cannot be authorized under nationwide permits. In these cases, the Corps issues documents known as letters of permission that allow the Corps to authorize certain activities if proposed projects meet predetermined conditions set by the state. Projects that do not meet the state's criteria may require individual Section 401 water quality certifications.

Letters of permission must be renewed every five years. At that time, Ohio EPA also must review and consider for renewal the water quality certifications for the regional activities. If approved, the water quality certification would be valid through June 30, 2013.

The certification covers 33 northern Ohio counties that are all or partially in the Lake Erie watershed.

Projects covered by this certification would include discharging dredged material in the open lake, granular material into nearshore areas and materials associated with wetland construction, restoration or enhancement, wildlife enhancement, construction of crib docks, boat ramps and placement of sand fill for beach enhancement.

During the information session, representatives from Ohio EPA will answer questions about the proposed water quality certification. During the hearing, which follows the information session, the public can submit comments for the record regarding the application.

The federal Clean Water Act requires anyone discharging dredged or fill material into Ohio waters to obtain a Section 401 water quality certification from Ohio EPA and a Section 404 permit from the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. Ohio EPA's review is to ensure the project will comply with Ohio's water quality standards. Ohio EPA will review the application and consider any comments received before deciding whether to grant or deny the certification.

Discharges from these activities, if approved, would result in degradation to, or lowering of the water quality of wetlands, streams and shoreline in the Lake Erie watershed. Therefore, Ohio EPA is required to consider technical, economic, social and environmental aspects of the proposed project.

